
 

 

  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday 

21 - 25 
Nov 

• Australian     
Business Week 
CGHS visiting 

• Year 12       
Modern History                  
Assessment 

• Year 12 Maths               
Assessment in 
class 

• Australian     
Business 
Week CGHS 
visiting 

• Year 12 
Maths 
Standard                 
Assessment 
in class 

• Australian     
Business 
Week CGHS 
visiting 

• Extension 2 
English      
Incursion 

 

• Australian Business 
Week CGHS visiting 

• Cyber Senior                 
Program 

• Year 12 Maths       
Standard                  
Assessment in class  

 

• Australian Business Week  
CGHS visiting 

• Check-in Assessment 
• Theatresports Training 
 

28 Nov 
02 Dec 

• 7 Chang Team 
Day 

• Years 9/10    
Police Talk 

• Orientation 
Day 

 • Cyber Senior Pro-
gram 

• 7 Walton Team Day - 
Ashfield Park 

• 8 Darwin Team Day - 
Taronga Zoo 

• Music Night 

• 8 Pemulwuy Team Day -
Cockatoo Island 

• Year 12 English Advanced and 
Standard Task 1 -  hand in 

• Theatresports Training 
• Year 8 Macquarie Team Day 
• Year 7 Shake Tails Incursion 

05 - 09 
Dec 

• 7 Mawson 
Team Day 

• Year 7 STEM 
with CGHS 

• Neighbour 
Aid 

• Shakespeare Club 
Matinee and 
Matinee perfor-
mance I the Hall 

• Police Talk - Year 12 
• Year 7 STEM with 

CGHS 

• 7 Gurrumul Team Day -      
Australian Museum and               
Darling Harbour 

• History Day 
• 7 Seidler Team Day 
• Theatresports Training 

TERM 4 WEEK 6 2022 
The next three weeks for your diary 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Dwayne Hopwood 
Principal 

It was wonderful to see our staff recognised for their contributions to the success of the 
school last week.  Relieving Head Teacher HSIE James Chatwin and Admin Officer Jane 
Stiglic received awards for excellence at the combined network awards on Thursday 
evening. This recognition is well deserved. 
  
The reach of the Financial Times Article about the school has blown me away!  I was 
surprised to receive an email yesterday that started: 
  
“I am the Headmaster of the English sector at a private bilingual school in Peru. I         
wanted to reach out to you after reading a Facebook article about the success that you 
have had with your school…” 



 

 

REMEMBRANCE DAY 2022 

Congratulations to the students from the Band Program who supported the Remembrance 
Day Service on Friday 11th November.  
 
Musicians: David Temperley, Levi Krisko, Finn Baldwin, Peter Ceschin, Isaac Smith-
Williams, Declan Cohen, Darcy Buckle, Quinn Donnelly, Giuseppe Triolo, Marley Yule, Jerry Xu, 
Vincent Mazur, Duncan Stockwell, Luca Sucic, Oliver Crescitelli-Gregg. 
Luca Sucic performed The Last Post. 
 
The following students performed Amazing Grace: Oliver Crescitelli-Gregg, Giuseppe Triolo, 
Declan Cohen,  Darcy Buckle, David Temperley.  
 
All of the students presented and played beautifully and added so much to this solemn             
occasion. 
 
Thanks to Mr Pieterse for his organisation and accompaniment and to Ms Jovicic for taking 
the photographs.  

Tracy Small  - Head Teacher CAPA 



 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 

We are very pleased to announce that our Year 12 Visual Arts student Sabry Mohamed 
Beshir has had his Body of Work ‘Peace be with you’ (photo media) nominated for Art         
Express. This is a huge achievement for Sabry. ARTEXPRESS is an annual series of exhibitions 
of exemplary artworks created by New South Wales Visual Arts students for the Higher 
School Certificate examination. 
 
FINGERS CROSSED for the final selection. 

Ms C Morris -  Visual Arts 

Some well-known               
Australian artists who 
have had their HSC         
artworks included in Art 
Express 
  
• McLean  Edwards            

(1990) 
• Melissa Chiu (1990) 
• Ben Quilty (1992) 
• David Griggs (1994 
• Jasper Knight (1996) 

This is only one component 

of a larger Body of Work 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/McLean_Edwards
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Melissa_Chiu
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ben_Quilty
https://en.wikipedia.org/w/index.php?title=David_Griggs_(artist)&action=edit&redlink=1
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Jasper_Knight


 

 

WELLBEING PROGRAM WITH  
CANTERBURY GIRLS HIGH SCHOOL 

As part of the Wellbeing programs at ABHS, we hosted Canterbury Girls High School Year 9          
cohort. Our Year 9 boys and CGHS Year 9 girls participated in a variety of activities which focused 
on enhancing their mental health, communication and team building skills. The activities also      
focused on physical activity, making connections and creativity. Students participated in             
meditation, mindfulness bead making, team building games and presentation on the affects        
social media has on a person’s mental health. The day concluded with our annual Netball game.  
 

Ms T Brown - Head Teacher Wellbeing 



 

 

Year 9 Chinese  

Students in Year 9 Chinese class were asked to design a Chinese story book by choosing a          
Chinese-culture related item as their main character. In the story book, students describe the 
appearance and hobby of the character; the choice of clothes; the characteristics of the             
bedroom in terms of size, item, tidiness and set up; and the daily routine of the character in         
Chinese. Students have been very creative with the design of their storybook, they wrote              
interesting stories such as “Run, roast Chinese pork!”, “Yin and Yang” and “The story of a big fat 
steamed bun”. Students in Year 9 were also able to justify the choice of the character in Chinese, 
and sequence the daily routine by using Chinese characters! All students were capable in         
introducing their character in Chinese and read out their fantastic stories confidently in front of 
the class!  

Students in Year 8 Chinese classes were asked to design a menu of a food truck in Chinese. In 
this task, students are expected to demonstrate their understanding of the Chinese food        
culture and their knowledge across different types of cuisines. On the menu, Year 8 students 
wrote down different dishes and drinks they wanted to sell, and include a special lunch deal in 
Chinese. Students also included pictures of the food that are either hand drawn or selected 
from the internet.  
 
Students in Year 8 presented their menu creatively in many ways. Some menus are designed 
for a food truck located in Okinawa, some were even designed for food trucks in Mars! In fact, 
Fox Sillence from 8D, created an actual food truck along with a menu! Fantastic job! 
 

Ms M Wang  - Chinese Teacher 

CHINESE CLASSES 

Year 8 Chinese 



 

 

Mr M Radojevic - History Teacher 

Year 9 has been investigating WWII 
and Australia’s involvement        
throughout Term 4. Students have 
been looking at an array of sources 
and information to understand the 
war in both Europe and the                 
Asia-Pacific. Luca Munier-Wotton of 
9E brought in two Australian                 
newspapers from 1945. One from the 
end of the war in Europe on May 8, 
and another from the day after. It was 
great to see these artefacts of history. 
These belonged to Luca’s Great 
Grandmother. Thank you Luca for 
bringing in these interesting artefacts 
of history. 

WORLD WAR TWO                  
AT ABHS  

TRAIN DISRUPTIONS MONDAY  
21ST AND FRIDAY 25TH NOVEMBER  

 
Please see below school community advice on behalf of Transport for NSW in relation to 
the upcoming train disruptions on Monday 21st and Friday 25th November. Could you please      
advise your son accordingly as this may impact his journey to and from school. 
  
Due to Industrial Action, on Monday 21st and Friday 25th November, there will be a number of 
cancelled services on the Sydney Trains and NSW Trains network. Customers should expect         
significant delays and longer travel times. It's recommended to avoid non-essential travel where 
possible and plan ahead at https://transportnsw.info/ 



 

 

HOMEWORK CENTRE 

 

The after-school Homework Centre is        
operating on a Monday and Tuesday       
afternoon from 3.15 – 4.15 pm.  This is an 
opportunity for your son to receive free 
help from teachers with his homework or 
other areas of his learning that would     
benefit from extra help.  If you would like 
your son to attend please complete and 
return the attached application form to Mr 
Tenefrancia or Mr McCusker.  It is            
expected that students who apply to 
attend will join every session. A new       
application form is not required if you 
attended the Homework Centre in Term 3. 
  
Mr Roland Tenefrancia 



 

 

Name: ........................................................................    Year & Class: .......................... 

 

Please list the type of help you would like to receive at the Homework Centre. 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

 

Please tick which days you would like to attend the homework Centre. 

 

Monday only  

Tuesday only 

Both Monday and Tuesday 

After School Homework Centre Application Form 

ASHFIELD BOYS HIGH SCHOOL 

Subject Teacher 

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

    



 

 

I give permission for my son…………………………………………………………………………..of 

Year to attend the Homework Centre. My son will attend on the day/s written below 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 
I understand the following conditions apply to my son's attendance. 
 

• Places are limited. Accepting a place requires my son to attend every week for at 
least one term. 

 
• If my son is repeatedly absent his place may be given to another student on the 

waiting list. 
 
• The Homework Centre operates Monday and Tuesday from 3.15pm- 4.15pm. 

Students are expected to arrive promptly. Parents are responsible for their son's 
supervision and travel after 4.15pm. 

 
• Normal school rules and behavioural expectations apply to the Homework Club. 

 

 

Parent signature: …………………………………….. Date: …………………………….... 

Student signature: ……………………………………. Date: ………………………………. 

 

Expectations for Homework Centre 

Your son will enter Homework Centre with an attitude to work on assessment tasks or assigned 
homework task. 

If no assigned work, we advocate that your son acquire the skills and habits of priority study. We 
see this as a worthwhile investment providing the foundation for achievable study practices for 
his Senior Year. 

 

For that reason could he quietly choose one of the following: 

• Revision of Subjects covered that day. 

• Online English help using WordFlyers or 

• Mathematics using Mathspace. 

• Silent Reading for Renaissance Accelerated Reading 
Program and complete the quizzes. 

• Complete one or more of the tasks as mentioned in the success planner. 
 



 

 

Detention E3 12:34 -  14:31 Thomas  



 

 


